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Introduction 
 
This document is a statement of the aims and practices of worship in Selby Abbey School. 
Arrangements for worship in school are made by the Governing Body in consultation with the 
Headteacher. Foundation governors have a particular responsibility for ensuring that the 
character of the school is reflected in its worship. 
 
Worship is an integral part of the daily life of our school. The ethos of our school is based on 
Christian values and our emphasis on spiritual, moral, social and cultural development is guided 
by the teaching of Jesus Christ.  
 
At Selby Abbey School, collective worship reflects the traditions of the Church of England 
and develops learners' understanding of Anglican traditions and practice. We work closely 
with the local clergy and other church members to plan and deliver acts of worship that are 
invitational, reflective and engaging. There is plenty of flexibility in the provision of collective 
worship to enable all pupils to benefit without compromising their beliefs.  
 

 
OUR CHRISTIAN VALUES 

 

At Selby Abbey School our Christian ethos permeates the daily life of the school. We use 
Christian values to promote and develop children’s spirituality and create an environment where 
all children are valued as individuals and given every opportunity to grow and flourish. Our 
values determine the sort of person we are or become. At our school, we aim to be the sort of 
people that God would want us to be and to treat others in the way we would want them to treat 
us.  

Whilst our school seeks to reflect many Christian values, the following six have been chosen as 
our ‘Core Values’. We believe that an understanding of these values, and integration of them 
into school life, will help to equip our children as they forge relationships within our school 
community, the local community and within society as a whole. Our core values are: 

 
Community 

Community is a core Christian value in our school because we know that together we are 
stronger and can achieve more. 

“How good and pleasant it is when God’s people live together in unity”. Psalm 133:1 

Our Christian value of community means we understand that all within our school are needed 
and valued and each person is important to the whole community. 



Hope 

Hope is a core Christian value in our school because hope gives us energy and supports us 
through difficult times. 

“But those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength”. Isaiah 40:31 

To act with hope is to aspire to greater things, to promote positivity and courageous advocacy. 
 

Respect 
Respect is a core Christian value in our school because we believe that all life is precious within 
the image of God and deserves to be valued. 

Within the school we encourage all “to treat others as you would want them to treat you” 
Matthew 7:12 

Our Christian value of respect means living up to the image of God within ourselves, our school 
and in our community. 
 

Compassion 
Compassion is a core Christian value for our school because the Christian message tells us to 
love thy neighbour as thyself. 

“Finally, all of you, love one another, be compassionate and humble”. Peter 3:8 

To act with compassion means understanding the feelings of others, by putting ourselves in 
their shoes and responding with kindness and support when they need it. 
 

Service 

Service is a core Christian value in our school because we believe we should work for the good 
of others rather than for our own self-interest. 

“Each of you should use whatever gifts you have received to serve others as faithful stewards”. 
1 Peter 4:10 

Our Christian value of service means understanding that we have a personal responsibility to 
serve our community and wider world. 
 

Grace 

Grace is a core value in our school because the Christian message describes the generosity 
and kindness of Jesus in giving us His life so that we can try to be more like Him. 

Jesus says, “The eldest son was lost but now he has been found”. Luke 15:11-31. This is 
described in the story of the Prodigal Son when a father forgives his son although he was seen 
as undeserving. 

To act with grace is to display unconditional generosity and kindness, to show care for others 
even when you believe they do not deserve it. 

 

 

 


